LIVINGSTON VILLAGE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTE of MEEETING No 23 OF 5th May 2016
MEMBERS PRESENT. Brian Johnstone - Chair, Carole Robertson- Treasurer, Catherine Brown, Margaret McQueen, Dean Swift.
GUESTS  Kelvin Donaldson, PC Alan McMahon, Violet McGregor, Gordon Pennykid, Jill Wisekal, Annette Logan, Shona McKenzie, Richard Lever, Georgie Hume, Anne & Jim McMahon
1. APOLOGIES	Apologies assumed for all elected councillors due to election duties.
2. MINUTE APPROVAL. 	The draft minute of meeting 22 on 7th April 2016 requires  ”Brian to write” added to the AOCB item about Sainsbury.  Lawrence had raised a comment in connection with his playing pitches statement but the sense did not warrant a minute change.  With these comments the minutes were approved by Margaret McQueen and seconded by Gordon Pennykid.
3. MATTERS ARISING	 These would be covered in the report from Chair and agenda items.
4. NURSING HOME	Brian summarised that LVCC had objected to the plans for the home as submitted with 7 points of concern. These were - size of building footprint, proximity to site boundary, mass of the structure, featureless profile in a conservation village, selection of materials and colours for the exterior. As a consequence Kelvin Donaldson of Gilberts who are handling the development on behalf of Randoph Hi, the home operato, had met with WLC Planners on site and modified the design. He has kindly come to our meeting tonight to show us the revised proposals and discuss the development.  As a conclusion to the discussions the revised details were much more acceptable and Kelvin agreed to the addition of some further features and landscaping to the grass area in the south west corner. Brian thanked Kelvin for his presentation and cooperation in considering our concerns. At a later point in the meeting, after Kelvin had left, those present agreed unanimously to withdraw our objections and allow the application to progress with these revisions. Post meeting note - on 6th May Brian spoke with the case officer at WLC and advised them of the withdrawal of objections.
5. VILLAGE GALA DAY	Gordon Pennykid gave a quick summary of the activities and arrangements so far organised for the Gala day on June 11th. He appealed to all present to volunteer help before and during the event. The Friday evening event would centre on the obstacle course. The Saturday activities kick off at 11:30.  
6. REPORTS FROM THE CHAIR 	
Buchanan House Update 	Central Demolition have made considerable progress on the demolition works which will continue to July.
Housing at the Stadium		Similar  statement to last time. WLC housing department have not completed reviewing layouts and we shall be advised of changes. The 2 sites will be separated with the south one (College side) leading first and the northern one at the riverside a bit later. The planning officer seems to think the southern revised plan will be acceptable and asked if we might consider withdrawing our objection for this –  we will wait to see the revised proposal before considering this.  It has been suggested that the south part could appear on the Development committee agenda for 18th May - if it did Brian would attend and Dean volunteered to support. Post meeting note – it did not appear for this date.  Brian promised to alert all attendees when he received anything on these housing proposals
Health Matters		A few matters here.
 First Howden Health Centre. Anne McMillan had provided an updating statement from the practice management which Brian read out and gave copies to all guests who wanted them The practice has acknowledged things are not working as intended and is revising its model and also setting up a Patient Participation Group. 
 Secondly the quarterly NHS/CC meeting would be on Monday 9th May – Brian would attend and summarise points from it at the next LVCC meeting in June. 
Thirdly it is not yet known when the report on the St Johns Children’s services will be released but June is the best guess on the grapevine.
Fourthly we have been ask as a CC to attend workshops and take part in consultation on Older People Health and Mental Health matters. No support from meeting attendees to participate.
Previous meeting AOCB Items   5 items were noted for action - results below.
On waste bins and dog litter bins our request have been acknowledged but no meaningful replies yet.
On the potholes in Inn lane WLC were quick to point out it is a private road and they have no responsibility for repairs in it. It is entirely the responsibility of the property owners.
The Environmental wardens now have a new name and increased range of activities. The name is Environmental Enforcement Cleaner Communities Team. They have accepted our invitation and  will attend our June meeting to give a short presentation on their role in the community.
A letter has been sent to Sainsbury for their comments on small local shop possibility – as yet no reply.
7	PLANNING LISTS & PLANNING ITEMS NOT COVERED BY REPORTS FROM 
 Nothing of interest or concern to our area in the lists since last meeting
8 	POLICE REPORT
	PC Alan McMahon summarise the statistics which only varied a little from previously and did not generate any major concerns. There was a car theft in Thirlfield Wynd – a team could be involved here under. The new community policing model is now settling down well

9	TREASURERS REPORT	Carole reported current balance is £441.30.

10 	WEB & IT MATTERS 		Margaret reported the web site was up to date and asked if anyone has items of interest to the community then feed it to her and she will post it. Gordon asked that the Gala day be advertised.   

11	SECRETARIAL MATTERS 	Brian said the LVCC e mail had received 18 main items and a host of “social” items since last meeting.   Brian asked for suggestion as to how we get suchl information and items across to the Community. Margaret suggested putting them onto our web site but felt she could not edit them to those worth showing and those with no interest and there could be items of confidential nature for CC committee eyes only. Brian agreed with the suggestion and said he could edit them into weekly batches and tell Margaret which to post.
Brian needs to alter the contact details for our insurances since it is still going to a former secretary. 
Brian’s own e mail handled 58 incoming messages relating to LVCC and he sent out 37.

12 	AOCB	
Eliburn CC have been invited to join our next meeting on 2nd June 
Brian & Cath cleared old plants etc from the  planters and did a 2 bag litter pick in the village “square” 
Brian asked that the meeting formally thank Gordon Pennykid for arranging the Church to host tonight’s meeting and that this is noted in minute.

[bookmark: _GoBack] 
13	NEXT MEETING		The next meeting is on Thursday 2nd June 2016 at 7:00 pm in the function room of Livingston Inn.  Assuming its refurbishment completes in time.


Brian D Johnstone
19/05/16
  
